

MARCH 2020 Edition Volume 97 • Editor: Pat Dukes



March Newsletter

Ramblin' On

Each year the Mossy Creek Cruzers plans, and then produces, two crr shows. So much work goes into these projects. As we were discussing the shows we realized that we could do nothing without the help of the people at our venues.

Jefferson Middle School's principal, Kevin Kline, approves the school



grounds for us to have our show in July. This will be our 6th season there but our 10th annual show. Kevin is very helpful. And, of course, we have Bush's Visitor Center which Scott Schrader, the General Manager, allows us to use for our "Fill the Truck with Toys" show each year. Scott is very helpful with all of our needs and seems to really enjoy the show. He donates quite a few items for our door prizes and goody bags, plus helps us with the dash plaques.



Because of their willingness to help us have the best car shows around, the club decided to have two plaques made in appreciation of

their help to us for being allowed to use their venues. Just a small token of thanks to these two men. Scott, from Bush's Visitor Center, on the left and Kevin on the right with Pat Dukes, President of the Mossy Creek Cruzers, presenting the plaques.

With all of the Corona-Virus going around, we must all be very careful to stay out of large crowds and be alert at all times. At this time, we are still planning on starting our cruise-in at Walmart on April 3rd but that could be changed if things get worse. I will keep you informed about our plans. Meanwhile the tour of the car museum in Greeneville has been canceled but will hopefully be rescheduled later in the year. It is best to stay closer to your homes now.

Shoney's has finally reopened and it looks great! The meeting room has changed with it having one sliding door. It looks nice.

Officers

President & Newsletter Editor Pat Dukes

865-363-5891 mossycreekcruzers@aol.com

> Vice-President Joan Spoon

423-231-7906 spoonj1961@gmail.com

> Treasurer Carol Ehm

973-650-5130 cehm1219@gmail.com

Secretary

Cindy Gaylord 865-654-1521 cgaylord07@comcast.net

Car Show Director

Larry Boggess 828-280-2119

lboggess29@gmail.com

Chaplain Richard French 865-243-9914

Sergeant of Arms

Charlie Ehm 973-650-5130

cehm1219@gmail.com.com

2020 Board of Directors

Larry Boggess 828-280-2119 lboggess29@gmail.com

Bob Cross 423-231-5905 robertbcross1@me.com

John Zieba 931-337-9376 jzieba@yahoo.com

Charlie Ehm 973-650-5130 cehm1219@gmail.com.com

Deedra Zieba 423-327-1125 deedrahall951@gmail.com

Letter from the Treasurer, Carol Ehm No Limit Engineering Tour

Although the weather tried to deter us (snow all day – early school closings), 13 Mossy Creek Cruzers ventured out on February 20th to tour No Limit Engineering owned by Rob and Tina MacGregor. We were greeted by Tina, who gave us a history of when Rob started the business in 1982, in California, and how they ended up in Dandridge. Their specialty is building performance chassis and suspension parts for resto mods (especially late 40s-mid 70s trucks and Tri-Five Chevys) and gassers. They also manufacture custom fuel tanks. In addition, they are distributors for Ididit, Painless Wiring, Wilwood brake components, Curry parts, etc.

The group was then introduced to Rob, who gave us a tour of the shop, where we saw, first hand, how these products are manufactured. He also has a couple of projects, in-house, that they are working on. One is for a friend. It is a second-generation Camaro race car with complete custom frame and roll cage. Another is Rob's project – an early 50s Ford cab-over, slant-bed tow truck, which required some innovative engineering. Rob is an extremely talented automotive engineer and an artist at his craft.

At the conclusion of our tour, we went back into the showroom, where Tina gave us each a choice of a hat or T-shirt.

Contact No Limit at 865-940-1503 to see if they can assist with your needs for your classic.

By this time, we had worked up an appetite and enjoyed a delicious dinner at Don Marco's Kitchen (next to Food City) in Dandridge.

Both No Limit and Don Marco's are generous supporters of our club.

Carol Ehm Treasurer Mossy Creek Cruzers Car Club

The
April 7th, 2020 Meeting
of the
Mossy Creek Cruzers Car Club

If this changes
and we decide to
skip this moth's
meeting, because of
the Corona Virus,
or because
Shoney's is closed,
(like so many
restaurants right now)
you will be notified.

will be back at SHONEY'S in Dandridge

at 7:00 pm. Come at 6:00 pm to Eat.

Mossy Creek Cruzers Car Club 562 North Highway 92 • Jefferson City, TN 37760 • 865-363-5891

Prayers for the Sick

Bob Cross • David King • Dick Waldrop Elmer Blanken (HCCC)

The Club Car Show Committee meets every couple of weeks to get our two shows planned for the year. If you would like to be on the committee, let either Larry or Pat know and we will add you to the list. Then when a meeting is scheduled you will be notified. The meetings are usually during the day, usually Tuesday and we normally meet at Perkins. We have a meal and then go straight to the meeting. We then discuss plans for the shows and how they will be set up and suggestions are welcomed. We always like to add something new to keep our shows interesting so we can continue to have the best shows around!

FOR SALE

REAR DIFFERENTIAL for S10 Chevy Truck Disk Brakes \$400

Call Larry for more info 828-280-2119



Upcoming Area Events

Due to the circumstances going on in the United States right now with the Corona Virus and the many, many car show and cruise-in cancellations, I will not be listing any upcoming events this month. So far, the Corvette show, the Lokar event and the NSRA shows have all said they will be rescheduling at a later date. Also the Mossy Creek Cruzers fun-runs have been canceled for now but will be rescheduled.

Everyone just stay in as much as possible and stay safe!! Hopefully the Corona Virus will run its course and we can get back to normal.

Nice Thoughts

